
MIDDLE TOWNSHIP FIRE DISTRICT #2 
 
 

September 17, 2015 
  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Sal DeSimone. Mr. DeSimone 
stated that notice had been given to the Herald Newspapers, the official paper 
and is posted on the bulletin board of the Middle Township Municipal Hall as 
required by P.L. 1975, c231, the Sunshine Law.  
 
Roll call was taken with commissioners Sal DeSimone, Conrad Johnson, Kirby 
Stiltner, Robert Zimmerman and Jean Zimmerman present. Attorney Mr. Thomas 
Phelan and Rio Grande Fire Company Chief Rich Sweeten were also present. 
Rodney Haines, Accountant was absent. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS: letter with the ISO results 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Quick Books program was discussed concerning the $1,200.00 
estimated cost of the program and instructions. The advantage of having the 
program would be for the audit and Helen. Bob Zimmerman mentioned that 
Sarah Bailey who is an accountant knows Quick Books. He will check with her to 
see how much she would charge for installing and teaching the program. 
  
NEW BUSINESS: none at this time 
 
CHIEF’S REPORT: 257 fire calls; all annual maintenances are complete; trucks are 
in great shape; truck being traded-in was listed in mint condition at $250,000; 
getting ready for the convention 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Sal DeSimone read the bills, motion by resolution to pay 
the bills by Conrad Johnson second Kirby Stiltner, of $11,050.14 Motion carried. 
 

Jean Zimmerman, Secretary 
  


